WAIPU COVE RESERVE(S) BOARD

Monday 25th July 7.25 p.m. Waipu Surf Lifesaving Club Rooms

Waipu Cove
ALL WELCOME

PUBLIC FORUM:  None

PRESENT: L. Judd (Chair), M. Scott, R. King, J. Henderson, 

N. Buck (Minutes Sec)

APOLOGIES: A. McCulloch (Family Matter), Greg Smith
Moved: that apologies be accepted 



M. Scott/ J. Henderson Carried

ATTENDING: Peter & Kerry Baker
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 27th of June 2011 
Minutes of the last meeting as circulated and published
Moved: 







J. Henderson/ R. King Carried

MATTERS ARISING: None
CORRESPONDENCE:

Inwards
14 July

R. King

Dune update after storm (please see in General Business)


Newton

30 day rule (in Committee)
19 July 

B. Ashbridge
DOC’s reporting requirements under the Public Finance Act

20 July

J, Draper
WCRB monthly report

21 July

I. McCabe
Surf Club Report

Outwards
27 June

J. Ropati

M. Acklands concerns noted and status quo to remain

27 June

B. Hanna
30 day rule – stand by decision
13 July

J. Ropati

R. Hamlet – Option to approach Board

That the inwards correspondence is received and the outwards approved

Moved: 





J. Henderson/ M. Scott – Carried

REPORTS:
Financial – Most of what has been said previously stands, the reduction in ASH has been covered by the short term campers. The net surplus will be down by $2.7k less than budgeted, this is due to unforeseen legal fees and payment of remuneration to management in relation to previous Year.
 Moved: Report be accepted 


L. Judd/ R. King - Carried
Management report – covers the drainage of the Northern end of camp, management holidays at conferences. Appointment of Belinda Browning on a fixed term contract (until such time as Management has prepared the staffing review). Works at the Northern ablution blocks and the staging. Also re-negotiation of the electricity and gas supply.
Moved:
Report be accepted


M. Scott/ J. Henderson – Carried

Surf Club Liaison Report – report was read aloud by Chairperson.
Moved:
Report be accepted


R. King/ J. Henderson – Carried
GENERAL BUSINESS:

· Board Policies – Meeting of 22/03/2010 resolution needs correcting.

Signage:  Motion to change the time of closing of the gates to 10pm to First Light in morning                                                                                 A. McCulloch/G. Smith carried

Should read -

Signage:  Motion to change the time of closing of the day reserve to 10pm to First Light.


Moved: Change be noted 


J. Henderson/ R. King - Carried
· Drainage – as described in Managers report, R. King suggested going back around to look at the area, the holes have made some difference but the whole Northern end of the camp is still very wet as are other areas (the management ropes off these areas when inaccessible). An engineer has been approached by Richard a number of years ago, to do the job correctly and remove all the clay this would cost over $ 40,000 it was suggested a letter be sent to the group affected outlining what has been done. The issue of boat parking has been addressed and a space provided at the other end of the camp.
· Dune and beach monitoring – report by R. King, the excavator was unavailable till the 26th July.
COSMETIC - Planting is to be completed from the South side of the creek up to the boat ramp. Laura from NRC has commented that the bank looks ugly and needs more sand and to be replanted. The NRC application has been accepted and we now await confirmation. Posts will be pulled out to the bottom of the stairs in conjunction with NRC and advice from David and Michael Bergin.

STRUCTURAL – the sand dune North of the camp is slumping NRC are adamant that we would have to lose grass to rebuild it (this will impact on both sides; the beach and the camp), therefore as we still have a lot of plants left we can stabilize it with these. Laura has assisted with the application for more plants. Maureen Scott has volunteered her time to assist with planting.
· Upcoming events on the reserve, not aware of any.
· Future Meetings – 

Sunday August 28th 11 am AGM followed by Ordinary Board meeting
Exclusion of the public
That the public be excluded from the following part of the proceedings of this meeting on the following grounds – to protect the privacy of natural persons (Section 7(2) (a))

Moved in to committee at 7.45 pm

Moved: 




J. Henderson/M. Scott - Carried


Moved out of committee at 8.40 pm

Moved: 




M. Scott/ J. Henderson – Carried
Board resolved that –


L. Judd to approach our legal representative for the Board in respect of 27th June 2011 letter from Thomson Wilson Law.

Moved:




 M. Scott/ J. Henderson – Carried

MEETING CLOSED AT 8.45PM
FINANCIAL REPORT

 20/07/11

Finance report June 2011 accounts – Waipu Cove Reserves Board

Statement of Financial performance

Operating revenue Actual  30/06/11                    $735.3k

Expenditure Actual 30/06/11                                 $705.4k
Net Surplus /(deficit)Actual as at 30/06/11         $29.8k

Cash at Bank:

Cheque a/c      $6,060.01

Savings a/c       $103,131.14

Term deposits $237,136.32

Loans x 2 Total $99,529.37

Operating revenue to 30 June is $735.3k or 10% ahead of budgeted revenue and relates mostly to short term site fees($72.7k), extra campers, En-suite cabins, Interest income and internet access charges which is covering the shortfall in Long term site fees (-$43.4k).

This indicates that revenue lost from the reduced numbers of long term site fees has been covered by an increase in the short term site fees.

Expenses
June’s YTD Actual expenditure is $705.4k or 11% above the budgeted expenditure and is $81.9k behind last year’s June YTD expenditure. 

The net surplus for YTD 30 June is $29.8k which is $2.7k less than the budgeted surplus for June YTD of $32.5k. 

Statement of Financial position

Current Assets                                 $109,521.15

Investments                                     $237,136.32

Fixed Assets                                  $1,981,182.24

Current Liabilities                              $18,656.27

Term Liabilities                                $99,529.37

Equity                                            $2,209,654.07

Linde Judd

Waipu Cove Reserves Board 

Finance Liaison

SURF CLUB REPORT

A.G.M is on the 31st July @ 11am at the surf club, all welcome.

Events booked for the up and coming season

1.      Northern Region Surf Sports interclub Sat 19th Nov 2011

2.      Marangi bay rookies 3-4 Dec 2011
3.      Northern Region Junior Interclub Sat & Sun 15 & 16th Jan 2012

Waipu Surf club would like to work in with Camp Waipu Cove in developing  the ladies quarters into a backpacker’s style accommodation.

Richard and myself are putting together a basic framework (to present at a later date) to benefit both parties, to further the concept.

Cheers 

Ivan McCabe

Manager’s report

July 2011

Mark Bridger has been and drilled the drainage holes at the northern end of the park. 48 holes were drilled and filled with drainage metal, some remedial work will be done once everything settles and the grass regrowth has occurred. The cost so far is $3850 plus G.S.T. We will need to apply some smaller metal on top once they settle so we end up with a good finish so the grass can grow over them. We have not achieved what the site holders requested, which was to be able to drive to their site. We have just removed some of the surface water in certain areas.

We attended the holiday parks conference in Wellington between the 6th and 9th of July.

Noela attended a Seekom workshop run for existing users, this was an update on changes being implemented, and a user training session, very well attended as a lot of parks are now using this system. Also preparing ourselves to go online, real-time bookings from September when the new changes have been implemented.

We also attended social media seminars run by Reserve Group. These were around the Face book and  twitter usage for your businesses, Camp Waipu Cove does have a Face book page under way, the presenters say they work for businesses and we should all have one, we will monitor the success or otherwise going forward.

We made use of the trade show that is always at this event. We have made some enquires into the B.B.Q.s that we require for the public area, the company that supplies them has a stand at the trade show. We are awaiting pricing for these. There were 54 trade stands at which we can keep up with new products like towels and sheets etc. and discuss any problem areas with the manufactures or suppliers.

We attended all the seminars and presentations. (Qualmark, D,o.C. T.I.A. Public relations and marketing, Service and selling by Mark Blumsky to name some). This is always a well supported conference and offers a chance to network with a lot of operators, to discuss issues, solutions, and keep up with the changes the industry faces, they also offer the chance to speak with industry experts one on one.  

We had ten applications for the receptionist position, we interviewed four. We are currently checking references and will make a decision by 25th July.

A builder has been to look at the staging of the work to be done on the top block. We have split the work into four stages with the work done on stage one not impacting on following stages etc.

Stage 1  re-supporting the roof

Stage 2  lining the ceilings. (May have to remove & re-fix roofing)

Stage 3  Capping the floor, redoing shower and toilet cubicles. This is to provide drainage for showers etc. ( biggest stage)

Stage 4  re-surfacing the flooring & painting.

We have had a draftsman on site to look at drawing up the necessary plans for the re-supporting of the roof. Once these are done we can then get a costing on that stage. He is also redrawing the plans for a kitchen cabin from our old ones. This will take in any changes to the building code etc since we built the first ones.

We are re-negotiating our electricity costs through Total Utilities’ Ltd..for another 2 yr period. Should be completed by the end of August.

We are also looking at our gas supply, early indications point to a possible 25% saving.

Richard and Noela

Mangers

